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I grew up on 113th St. and Amsterdam Avenue. Eighteen years later we moved to 114th and Riverside, and eighteen years after that I moved to 104th St and Riverside where I have lived for over forty years. Consequently, I am very much aware that the Morningside Heights area is culturally, politically, socially and commercially part of the Upper West Side. 

Central Park and particularly Morningside Park are natural barriers that have long separated communities East and West. No one from Morningside Heights climbs down and up the steps of Morningside Park in order to go shopping in Harlem, and the reverse is just as true. Of course there are a few cross town bus lines, but all the main transit routes run North – South on both sides of the parks. People’s lives, work and social activities are organized along the subway lines. 
The 69th Assembly District has three Democratic clubs, one of which covers the area North to 125th St. The club to which I belong, Three Parks Independent Democrats, is in the middle, and West Side Democrats, through a series of mergers, covers an area that extends South from the mid-nineties to Lincoln Center. This is the geographic, political and social logic of the Upper West Side, this is what we consider to be our community. The 10th Congressional District is part of it. 
For almost two centuries, New York politics has been based on ethnic communities, and to a very large extent it still is. This is just fine as people should be represented by people who are like them. Moving Morningside Heights out of a more homogenous Congressional district into one where the voters will have substantially less influence, serves no good purpose. I urge you to leave well enough alone.
